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BULLETIN 05. 2025-2026 
Date​ ​ :  August 7, 2025 

To​ ​ :  PK-10 Parents and Guardians (Alabang Campus) and BRafeNHS 

From​ ​ :   Ms. Julie Agudo (SGD.) 
    Head, Campus Health Safety and Security Office 

 
Noted by​ :   Br. Antonio Cesar Servando FSC (SGD.)                                                                                  

    Director, Administrative Services Department​ ​  
 

Re​ ​ :  Alabang Campus Status Update - August 7, 2025 
 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

We would like to share the latest update regarding the situation affecting the Alabang Campus. 

Earlier today, the school coordinated with local authorities including Barangay Ayala Alabang Captain Dr. 
Lester Suntay, the Bureau of Fire Protection (BFP) through City Fire Marshal FSupt. Christopher 
Lumiwes, and the Environmental Sanitation Center represented by their Department Head Ms. Lorna 
Misa. The assessment was based on recent water sampling and physical inspection conducted by the 
Muntinlupa City Health Office, led by Acting Head Dr. Carolyn Magalong. 

As an initial advisory, the local government units recommend the continued suspension of all face-to-face 
classes and campus-based activities from August 8 to 10, 2025, to ensure everyone’s safety. 

We remain steadfast in our commitment to safeguarding the health and safety of our Lasallian 
community. Further updates will be communicated through official school channels once available. 

Thank you for your continued trust and cooperation. 

 


